Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 28, 2016, 5:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Havert L. Fenn Center, 2000 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, Florida 34982
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Midway Road/County Road (CR) 712 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, from Glades Cut Off Road to Selvitz Road, in St. Lucie County.
The purpose of the study is to evaluate the need to provide additional capacity to meet existing and future needs; to allow opportunities for pedestrians, bicyclists, and transit facilities; to improve freight movement; and to enhance emergency evacuation. The purpose of this workshop is to present the alternatives that have been developed to meet the project need; provide an opportunity to discuss the social, environmental, and economic effects of the various alternatives; and obtain input from local officials, agencies and stakeholders. The meeting will start at 5:00 p.m. as an informal open-house. A presentation will play on a continuous loop throughout the meeting. Attendees will have an opportunity to discuss the study, ask questions, and provide comments on the potential improvements. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: July Jimenez, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4415 or july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: July Jimenez, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4415 or july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: July Jimenez, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4415 or july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: July Jimenez, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4415 or july.jimenez@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information is available on the project website at www.MidwayRd.com.
